
Milwaukee County 
Personnel Review Board


DATE:		January 9, 2015
TO:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic
FROM:		Rebecca M. Janz, PRB/Ethics Board Administrator
[bookmark: _GoBack]RE:		Request to Contract with Gonzalez, Saggio, and Harlan, LLP for 2015

Background
The Milwaukee County Personnel Review Board (“PRB”) has one professional service contract for outside legal services each year. The PRB requires the services of outside legal counsel due to conflicts of interest that arise with Corporation Counsel due to Corporation Counsel’s representation of interested parties in proceedings before the PRB. Among other things, the PRB’s outside counsel must be able to advise the PRB in cases where parties challenge a PRB decision; to give advice related to deliberation and decision-making as a quasi-judicial body; to prosecute and defend cases on behalf of the PRB; and to advise the PRB on procedural behavior and statutory interpretation. 
The PRB has contracted with Gonzalez Saggio and Harlan, LLP as its outside legal counsel for almost 10 years. At this point, the total value of the contract is over $300,000 and accordingly requires approval from the County Board. The PRB is seeking a one year contract not to exceed $80,000 with Gonzalez Saggio and Harlan, LLP.
Although a contract of this size might require a Request for Proposal (“RFP”) prior to awarding the contract, the PRB requests a waiver of any RFP requirement due the PRB’s immediate need for legal representation. In December 2014, two new appeals of PRB decisions were filed at the circuit court. Additionally, there is ongoing litigation against the PRB at the circuit court.
Gonzalez Saggio and Harlan, LLP is Minority Business Entity; however, it is no longer considered a Disadvantaged Business Entity (“DBE”) by Milwaukee County due to its size. Although this results in a zero percent use of DBE firms for the Personnel Review Board, the office shares resources with the Ethics Board and Civil Service Commission, both of which employ DBE law firms as their outside counsel. By aggregating all three entities, the Office projects to use DBE law firms for 25.02 percent of its legal services contracts for 2015. The PRB/Ethics Board Administrator has spoken with the Milwaukee County Community Business Development Partners (“CBDP”) about receiving a waiver of the DBE requirement for the PRB. The PRB has received a waiver from CBDP for this contract with Gonzalez Saggio and Harlan, LLP in prior years.
Action Required
Approval of the attached resolution:
(1) authorizes the PRB/Ethics Board Administrator to execute a professional services contract with Gonzalez, Saggio, and Harlan, LLP, for the period of January 1, 2015, through December 31, 2015, in an amount not to exceed $80,000 or the amount of encumbered funds;
(2) waives any requirement that the PRB issue an RFP for its contract for legal services;
(3) authorizes the Office of the Comptroller to process payment for any services provided prior to approval of the contract. 
Fiscal Impact
Approval of this resolution has no tax levy impact as the expenditure of $80,000 was included in the 2015 Adopted Budget for the Personnel Review Board and Civil Service Commission.
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